

City of Concord Transportation Advisory Committee Bicycling Committee

Meeting Minutes

Monday February 28, 2011 – 6:00 Second Floor Conference Room

Call to Order/Introductions

Committee Members Present:

Peter Rhodes (Chair)

Andy Baldwin Dick Lemieux

Craig Tufts (CNHRPC)

Jennifer Kretovic

Jeff Warner (City staff representative)

Committee Members Not Present:

Greg Bakos

Rose Culver

Jennifer Wierwille Norton

Karen Paddleford

Tim Farmer

Guests/Friends of the Pedestrian Committee:

TPAC Bicycle Committee - Review / Accept Minutes

Minutes from the January meeting were discussed and accepted by the committee.

On-going Discussion and Action Items

1. BMP / MRGT Presentation before the Planning Board

The Planning Board accepted the report for review. Consideration for adoption will be heard at the March 30 meeting. Initial comments about the MRGT included concerns about safety and parking. A pdf of the presentation is on the CNHRPC website and has been sent to the Planning Board.

2. BMP / MRGT Presentation before City Council

Craig is revising the presentation to be short and to the point. A social gathering will be offered after the council meeting. The Barley House and Hermano's are potential sites. Dick will ask the bike shops to see if they will fund the event. It is estimated that \$200 will be needed. Craig will advertise the event in the PATH newsletter. People will be asked to attend as a show of support. This is not a public meeting where people will have an opportunity to speak. The remainder of the meeting was a working session to refine the presentation for the council meeting.

3. Merrimack River Greenway Trail (MRGT)

Craig and Dick will be making a presentation before the chamber of Commerce on March 4.

New Business

No new business was discussed.